HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                        A Small City with Big Dreams 

Regular Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Monday, December 12, 2011

Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Chairman Kolness called the regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 6:30 P.M.  Board members present:  M. Alm, J. Kolness, A. Nelson, M. Person, M. Smart, and S. Tommerdahl.  Also Present:  N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer.  Arriving late: C. Johannsen, Mayor (6:35 PM), and K. Kjersten, Council Member (6:45 PM).  Absent:  P. Dukleth.

CITIZENS’ FORUM:  None.

CONSENT AGENDA:  S. Tommerdahl moved, seconded by M. Person to approve the minutes from the November 14, 2011 meeting. Aye: Alm, Kolness, Nelson, Person, Smart, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None.  Absent: Dukleth.
APPROVE AGENDA:  M. Smart moved, seconded by S. Tommerdahl to approve the agenda with the following additions:  under New Business: A.) Evergreen Addition.  Aye:  Alm, Kolness, Nelson, Person, Smart, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None.  Absent: Dukleth.

REPORT OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEES:  Chairman’s Report:  No report.

Hendrum Rec Club:  No report.

Secretary-Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report and Payment of Claims:  The financial report and claims in the amount of $403.58 were presented.  M. Person moved, seconded by A. Nelson to approve the Financial Report and to pay claims in the amount of $403.58.  Aye:  Alm, Dukleth, Kolness, Nelson, Person, Smart, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None.  Absent: None.

OLD BUSINESS:  160 Rice Street South Property:  No report. 

Grant:  No report.

Hendrum Rec Club:  No report.

Free Lots:  J. Kolness stated that there is a party interested in moving a house onto 364 Rice Street South.  Discussion took place to determine if the house being moved in would qualify for the free lot incentive.  The Secretary-Treasurer will get the application process started with the interested party.

Post Office:  Mayor Johannsen stated that he had received a letter signed by Democratic Senators asking the U.S. Postal Service to postpone closing Post Offices for six months until Congress can decide on a way to help Post Offices.  Mayor Johannsen also stated that letters being submitted for the comment period needed to be postmarked by December 14, 2011.

NEW BUSINESS: Evergreen Addition:  M. Person reported that an individual is looking for a place to house a building for his business.  Discussion took place on offering the Evergreen Addition as a building site, what the purchase price would be, and what incentives the city may be able to offer.
OTHER BUSINESS:  None.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
December 12, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

December 23, 2011 – City Christmas Eve Holiday (All City Departments closed at 12:00 PM)

December 26, 2011 – City Christmas Day Holiday (All City Departments closed)

January 2, 2012 – City New Year’s Day Holiday (All City Departments closed)

January 9, 2012 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:15 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on 

January 9, 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten

EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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